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R.e. Certification of completeness of search and provision of material to
Gosport Independent Panel

Thank you for your letter of 16 January 2018. I am pleased to read that the Panel
IS nearing the publication of the report dealing with events at Gosport War
Memorial Hospital.

As previously discussed with the Panel, we have undertaken exhaustive searches
based on the search terms provided and the search strategy shared with your
team. I am confident that our methods for conducting the searches were
comprehensive and that we have disclosed all relevant materials. Accordingly, I am
happy to enclose the signed certificate confirming that we have provided the panel
with all relevant materials in our possession.

We would be happy to assist the Panel to understand any of the material we have
disclosed and to help with fact checking the text of the report.

Best wishes,

Charlie Massey
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